


BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISHCOUNCIL
MINUTES of ORDINARY MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 12th March 2018, at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Dale, Winkworth, Downes ,  Guest, the clerk Ms Plevey and 6 members of the public.

In Attendance: District Councillor David Chambers, County Cllr Grove 

1.Apologies: Cllr Pearce, apology noted.

2.Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update Register of Interest Forms
None
3.Dispensation requests: None requested

Public Participation: Objections were raised by residents to the planning appeal APP/1860/W/17/3191631, and a letter was read out listing said objections, this has been sent to the planning Inspectorate.
The strength of feeling was noted by the PC, and technical advice was received, namely that although new evidence and objections could be submitted the appeal was not bound to consider these, however re-statement of previous objections and comment were allowable and encouraged. The Chair stated that the parish Council had a clear position on this application and this had not changed
A letter was received by a Cotheridge resident raising several concerns, these were discussed and will be reported back to the resident in due course
A Broadwas resident raised a concern over Healthcare in new developments

4. County and District Councillors reports: Copy of County Councillor Grove’s report attached to these minutes. The White Gates will be replaced in April. The PC raised the matter of the dangerous pothole on the A44 on the bend before Laylocks also the flooding on Lightwood Lane.
County Councillor Grove is also going to donate £330 from his fund to each of the parishes in his division to the Lenghtsmans scheme.
District Councillor Chambers reported on MHDC: Up to 40% of the homes in the SWDP will be affordable homes but they had to settle for lower percentages in certain circumstances (Worcester South Project)
Cllr Chambers responded to a resident who raised concerns over healthcare in all these new developments and was told that this was one of the things discussed in all large planning applications. S106 monies could be put towards healthcare provisions.
MHDC Council tax increase is £5 per annum for a band D property.
Black bins are in the process of being delivered to residents in the MHDC area, fortnightly collections start after Easter as from 2nd April 2018.
MHDC is building large commercial units at Quinetic which will be available for rent.
SWDP is continuing and 5G is coming to Worcestershire to be base at the science park.

5 Minutes of the ordinary parish Council meeting held on February 12th, 2018: these were considered and approved.

6.Matters Arising: None

7. Casual Vacancy: Mr Richard Burrows was invited to join the Parish Council, by co-option, this was voted on by those present and unanimously agreed.





8.Planning: APP/J1860/W/17/3191631 Mr K Barnham Zourka Church lane Broadwas Worcester WR6 5NQ. Original objections to stand, further comments may be made, and these will be sent to the inspector.
18/00223/LB Ivy Barn Broadwas Worcester WR6 5NE Installation of velux roof light Mr David Cash
The Parish Council has no objection
17/01944/HP The Nettles Church Lane Broadwas WR6 5NQ APPROVED


9. Neighbourhood Development Plan: In the final stages of the draft, will be ready next month to discuss at the start of the meeting at 7pm

10. Online Banking: All signatories need to register for system to work

11 Wi Fi Update: Few problems occurring, full report next month

12. Annual Agreement from WCC: Not yet received

13. Progress reports: 

a) Treasurer’s Report copy circulated and all payments agreed by all Councillors present. copy attached to these minutes
Cheques not listed on previous treasurers reports but agreed by Councillors for payment.
13.11.2017 cheque no. 001133 payee Peter Parkes PLO £412.50
27.11.2017 cheque no 001134 payee Sue Ganderton (poppy wreath) £18.00

b) Clerk’s report: copy circulated and attached to these minutes The Parish Council decided that Defibrillator training would be postponed until sufficient interest could be attained

c) PLO report, copy circulated, and attached to these minutes

14. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda: The Chairman Cllr Dale reported that the 106-funding request for Berryfields has been put in.
Cllr Winkworth has arranged meeting with a surveyor for the extension of the village hall.
 Chairman Cllr Dale requested that the order of the agenda be altered to move Public question time after County & District councillors reports so that the public may ask questions of these councillors.
 
15. Date of next meeting 9th April 7pm at Broadwas Village Hall


Signed Chairman………………………………………………. date…………………………………..
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BROADWAS & COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL
MONTHLY INSPECTION REPORT FOR BERRYFIELDS & BROAD GREEN
By PETER PARKES
March 2018

Berryfields
On inspection I found a large bag of rubbish dumped in the left hand corner of Berryfields containing various items including remote control units.
On the opposite corner lots of string woven around the trees, rubbish removed from that side included pieces of drain pipe.
Please note a lot of the larger stones are being thrown onto both the football pitch and play area – these are being removed as I see them – once mowing seasons starts will be a hindrance to me and Mr Skeys.
No dog excrement found on inspection day – but it has been seen in both the rubbish and recycling bins.
Berryfields inspected 8th March 2018 – P Parkes

Broad Green
Mole hills evident on the green. Dog excrement found (and disposed off). Vehicles cutting up area opposite Inglenook Cottage.

Broad Green inspected 8th March 2018 – P Parkes

Peter Parkes

Clerk’s report March 2018

Have not had much take up on Defibrillator training, it is £120.00 is it worth going ahead?
Lot of tidying, spring cleaning needs doing around the parishes within the next few months, whenever weather improves.

Broadwas and Cotheridge, Hallow,  and Shrawley  Parish Council  MEETING

12.03.18

COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORT,

First, you are probably already aware that our interim Chief Executive, Steve Stewart passed away last week.
Steve joined the Council in May of last year and has made a big contribution during his time with us. Steve had a career lasting more than 40 years in local government and was the Chief Executive at three different Councils; York, Northumberland and here at Worcestershire.
Our thoughts are with his family at this very sad time. 




County Council Affairs 

In the middle of February, the full council approved a county council tax rise of 4.94%, comprising 1.94% for the main council tax and a 3% rise in funds for Adult Social Care, as prescribed by central government. The overall figure includes extra money for Children’s Services, as they prepare to move to an Alternative Delivery Model, and extra funds for provision for the elderly population and those adults in need of council support. 
Despite these heavy burdens on our resources, money is being devoted to improving our highways and footways, which are already among the best in the country.
We are also pleased to announce that we have recently appointed three senior executives to the County Council. The Chief Finance Officer is Michael Hudson, from Wiltshire, the Chief Commissioning Officer is Andrew Spice from Sussex, and the Interim Director of Adult Social Care Services is Avril Wilson from West Sussex. 

Along with our new Chief Executive, Paul Robinson from Derby City, we now have a strong senior team who will be taking up their position in the coming months.

2 Gritting,
Without doubt, the weather experienced over a week last Friday  in Worcestershire  dominated the news, and  media. 
Its fair to say Worcester County Council highways team, have been absolutely brilliant, and have done a sterling job, within my division. The team have worked all through the night, at the height of the weather. 
I hope that resident have found the roads kept clear during the winter weather. You will know that there are regular routes for the gritters, classified as primary and secondary. The network is  extensive but is open to adjustment to suit the volume and importance of traffic.
While the routes are reviewed at the end of the winter period, adjustments can be made if there is a strong case. 
The thaw will continue this  week, - with the relatively milder air now looking to become well established across us for a while.  We will see some spells of rain, but where the deep snow cover is still blocking drains then the mix of rain and snowpack melt will mean we could see some surface water build-up on a few roads but we aren't looking at a rapid thaw of all the snow cover - just a gradual reduction over the next few  days.  WCC will start on checking blocked gulley’s as of today. (Monday)
Grit bins should be replenished as required, but road gritting will take precedence. Please note that we use salt added to brine, to lower the freezing point of the “grit” that is spread on the roads. This will leave the road surface looking wet, but this indicates it is not frozen, rather than meaning it is covered in black ice.
I have been informed that in other part of the division, some of the road grit has gone missing and is not being used on the highway. It is important to realise that this grit is for use on the carriageway, as conventionally understood, but also on footways. It is quite legitimate for local people to assist the council in disbursing this material as appropriate. To use it on private drives is theft.
Council supplied grit bins are yellow. Parishes can have their own bins to supplement that which the Council deems essential, by buying green bins. The use of grit in them is entirely within the powers of the parish council. 
Please note also that the government and the county council both wish to encourage residents to clear footways near their homes without worrying about being liable if someone should by chance fall on the cleared footway. In virtually all cases, the resident will not be liable if the clearing has been carried out in good faith and with reasonable care.
3,  Skills Show
This  Wednesday, the annual skills show will be held at the Chateau Impney conference centre. As usual there will be many companies exhibiting, so that the thousands of students who attend will be able to question employers about possible careers.
This is an important function of the County Council and I am encouraged to know of the numbers of pupils that are planning to attend. The show is open 9am and 7pm. Entry is free. Aas usual, and all exhibitors have been told they need to remain there until the closing time, so that parents visiting with their children later in the day will have a full range of companies to meet. 



Construction is about to start at the new Worcestershire Parkway Station.
The area for the 500 space car park is now cleared and groundworks are complete, paving the way for construction to begin. The foundations are being laid now for construction of the main station building.
The steel frame building will begin to take shape over the coming months as well as the footbridge over the railway line from Woodbury Lane.
To support easy access to the station, a new roundabout is to be built and the road widened near the station site on the B4084. 
Work will continue until the end of September and temporary traffic lights will be in place. Council leaders across Worcestershire have agreed to relocate more Syrian refugees across the county.
SYRIAN REFUGES 
Worcestershire Leaders have agreed to host up to 50 Syrian refugees in Worcestershire. The aim is to resettle refugee families in different areas of the county.

50 refugees were resettled across Redditch, Wyre Forest and Worcester in 2016/17. This new commitment will bring the total number of refugees resettled under the Government's Syrian Vulnerable Persons Resettlement Scheme in Worcestershire up to 100.

It follows a decision by the leaders of Worcestershire County, Bromsgrove District, Malvern Hills District, Redditch Borough, Worcester City, Wychavon District and Wyre Forest District Councils at a recent meeting. 

Work continues at New Road, Worcester, Severn Trent are completing the diversion of a water main which is currently in the way of a planned new drainage culvert, and progress is being made on the installation of new drainage kerbing.

At Upton-upon-Severn, Phase 1 of the road raising scheme is in full swing by the entrance to Upton Marina.  The road and footway will be widening, straightened and raised, and a new right-turn lane provided into the Marina entrance. Traffic management will be reduced in Spring & Summer during the Upton and Three Counties shows and festivals.
Meanwhile, on Worcester Southern Link Road, works are continuing in the vicinity of Battenhall Bridge, ready for the major widening when the railway line closes for 5 days in May.

Additional monies for Lenghtmens from my  Divisional grant funding.
White gates (Broadwas) Email from Hannah Davies (April).            Phil
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